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Week ten of the 65th legislative session saw some of the less controversial education bills 
working their way through the second house and to the Governor’s desk. Among those 
are HB1052, which adds grade 12 as an option for administration of the state assessments in 
English, mathematics, and science; SB2030, which would change statutory references from 
NDEA to ND United; SB2091, which would alter the combination of sciences required for high 
school graduation and for various ND scholarships; SB2182, which clarifies that purchases from 
prison industries are exempt from the bidding requirements of 15.1-09-34; SB2185, which 
would provide that computer science is acceptable as one of the three mathematics courses 
required for high school graduation and for various ND scholarships; and SB2324, which would 
extend the time for conducting teacher evaluations from March 15 to April 15. 

Today, the House was to consider SB2186, which is known as the “innovation” bill.  As written, 
with the approval of their school board, schools or school districts could provide to DPI 
innovative proposals that would improve the delivery or administration of education, provide 
increased educational opportunities for students, or improve the academic success of students. 
The proposals would evolve into a comprehensive plan and generate data that could be shared 
among all districts. The bill would give the Superintendent of Public Instruction the authority to 
waive any statutes or regulations that preclude implementation of a plan. The waiver provision 
caused consternation among some legislators and the bill was returned to the House Education 
Committee for further work.  

Hearing Schedule Highlights for the week beginning Monday, March 13, 2017 

Monday, March 13, 2017 – Senate Education Committee 

HB1324 relates to the determination of state aid payable to school districts. 

Monday, March 13, 2017 – House Appropriations Committee 

SB2243 creates a student loan forgiveness program for individuals teaching in areas where a 
shortage or critical need exists. 

Tuesday, March 14, 2017 – Senate Education Committee 

HB1253 creates a process by which the boards of two school districts may initiate a voluntary 
transfer of property. 

HB1254 provides that a student’s parent may petition the board of the student’s school district 
of residence and request that the board either pay tuition so the student can attend another 
school district or sign a tuition waiver contract. 

HB1435 provides that school bond issues must be voted on at a primary or a general election 
during even-numbered years and a school board may schedule no more than two bond 
elections during odd-numbered years. 

 

http://www.legis.nd.gov/assembly/65-2017/bill-index/bi1052.html
http://www.legis.nd.gov/assembly/65-2017/bill-index/bi2030.html
http://www.legis.nd.gov/assembly/65-2017/bill-index/bi2091.html
http://www.legis.nd.gov/assembly/65-2017/bill-index/bi2182.html
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http://www.legis.nd.gov/assembly/65-2017/bill-index/bi2324.html
http://www.legis.nd.gov/assembly/65-2017/bill-index/bi2186.html
http://www.legis.nd.gov/assembly/65-2017/bill-index/bi1324.html
http://www.legis.nd.gov/assembly/65-2017/bill-index/bi2243.html
http://www.legis.nd.gov/assembly/65-2017/bill-index/bi1253.html
http://www.legis.nd.gov/assembly/65-2017/bill-index/bi1254.html
http://www.legis.nd.gov/assembly/65-2017/bill-index/bi1435.html


Tuesday, March 14, 2017 – House Education Committee 

SB2272 provides $60 million from the coal development trust fund for unanticipated 
construction projects or repairs, makes the school construction assistance loan fund at the BND 
a revolving fund, and defines “education-related” for purposes of the foundation aid 
stabilization fund. 

Tuesday, March 14, 2017 – Senate Judiciary Committee 

HB1233 provides that the prohibition on possessing a dangerous weapon at a public gathering 
does not apply to an individual who resides in a dwelling on school property and makes 
exemptions for the possession of a weapon in certain parking lots. 

HB1279 provides that the prohibition against having a firearm or a dangerous weapon in a 
publicly owned building does not apply to a public employee who resides in a government 
building and stores a firearm or dangerous weapon in that residence. 

HB1310 provides that the Superintendent of Public Instruction could permit a school to 
participate in the first armed responder program, provided the participation is approved by the 
board and the selected individual meets the training requirements. 

Wednesday, March 15, 2017 – Senate Education Committee 

HB1318 authorizes a study of entities providing education services, which would include REAs. 

HB1389 authorizes a parent to opt a child out of any state assessment and out of any survey or 
testing that is not part of a curriculum and to which the parent has a philosophical, moral, or 
religious objection. 
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